

District 11 Minutes

10/21/2018

Steve S. opened the Meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Tim C. read the 12 Traditions.

Steve S. read the Preamble.

Jason D. read the 10th Concept.

Roll Call: Steve S. (DCM), Lisa C. (Treasurer), Judy B. (Literature/GSR Serenity Seekers Decatur), Bill D. (Intergroup Liaison/GSR the Forum Group Decatur), Tim C. (Web Custodian), Jason D. (GSR Serenity group and affiliated Saturday Night Live group Taylorville), Maggie C. (GSR Tuesday beginners group Decatur), Pam B. (Alt GSR sobriety at 6 Decatur), Denise R. (GSR Get High On Life Decatur), Larry O. (GSR Serenity Seekers Sullivan), Doug (Alt GSR Sullivan Group),

No Minutes were read, the recording secretary was absent.

Treasurer Report: Lisa C.

Beginning balance on 8/26/18, \$1,148.30. Donations \$78.59. Disbursements \$362.56. Ending balance 9/30/18, \$864.03.

Steve asked if there were questions regarding the report.

Pam asked for clarification of a disbursement of \$312.56 for Steve S.

Lisa explained as the DCM his conference expenses were covered by the district.

A motion to accept the treasures report was made by Bill D. and seconded by Judy B., the motion carried.

Literature Report: Judy B.

Judy had 3 months of reports.

Beginning balance on 7/1/18, \$591.19. Deposits from sales \$227.21. Literature purchased \$173.80. Dividend on account \$0.03. Ending balance on 7/31/18, \$644.63.

Beginning balance on 8/1/18, \$644.63. Deposits from sales \$224.22. Literature purchased \$22.00 from area 21 at the conference. Dividend on account \$0.03. Ending balance on 8/31/18, \$846.88

Beginning balance on 9/1/18, \$846.88. Deposits from sales \$90.71 & \$144.98 for a total of \$325.69. Literature purchased \$00.00. Dividend on account \$0.04. Ending balance on 9/31/18, \$1082.61.

Steve asked for questions regarding the literature report. Lisa asked if Judy needed reimbursed for the \$22.00, Judy said that the money spent was from the literature account.

Intergroup Liaison: Bill D.

Inter group Treasury balance is \$1023.08 Book fund is \$271.35, Founders Day Breakfast donations were \$405.00

Bill reminded us that 10/27/18 is the Get High On life group's annual Halloween picnic will be held at Spitler Woods State park in Mt. Zion. It's posted on the website. And that the Spiritual Growth Group in Stonington is having a Halloween potluck on 10/28/18 at the farm in Stonington. It's posted on the website.

District 11 Minutes

10/21/2018

Intergroup is again sponsoring the New Year's Eve alcathon, December 31 to be held First United Methodist Church 201 W North St, Decatur, Fellowship will begin around 6:00 to 6:30 PM more information will follow. Contact is Dave L. 217-620-3515.

Bill asked Tim to post it on the website. The Founders Day Breakfast went well, but it had not been posted on the website. Tim C. apologized for the oversight.

No archives report.

No web report.

No Corrections report.

GSR reports:

Bill D. (GSR the Forum group Decatur), Pam B. (Alt GSR sobriety at 6 group Decatur), Maggie C. (GSR Tuesday beginners group Decatur), Denise R. (GSR Get High On Life group Decatur), Judy B. (GSR Serenity Seekers Decatur), Jason D. (GSR Serenity group and affiliated Saturday Night Live group Taylorville), Larry O. (GSR Serenity Seekers group Sullivan), , Doug (Alt GSR Sullivan group),

Old Business: No old business.

New Business: Steve announced district elections in November or December.

A few people stated that they would be at a retreat in November, so elections will be in December. Steve explained the voting protocol that would be used as it was at the area level and is inline with the service manual. There was some discussion regarding that.

While that was being researched in the service manual, Tim C. mentioned that emails to district GSR's were not responded to. And would we all make an effort to go to other groups to encourage new GSR's to register with area 21, send contact information to district, or come to a district meeting to be involved.

The voting procedure was verified in the service manual. It was also noted that district elections should have been before area elections, no further discussion regarding that.

Larry O. asked when would there be a GSR workshop in our district. Steve explained that he will not take his new area position as GSR workshop chair until January, and we would work that out with the next DCM.

Motion to close: Lisa C. seconded by Bill D., motion carried

Closed with the Responsibility Statement.

Group Reports:

No group reports were submitted in writing.

Recorded by,

Tim C.

Acting Secretary, District 11